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PROFESSIONAL BAKING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, October 1, 2013
2:30-4:30 PM

Gaiser Chocolate Lab
Members Present: Lisa Dachsel, Chair, Mirolo Chocolatier; Tim Briare, Vice Chair, Westco Bakemark; Ivy Manning, Cookbook Author; Janelle Kountz, Papa Haydn
Members Absent: Jesse Dodson, New Seasons Market
Clark College: Ian Titterton, 
Professional Baking Department Head; Alison Dolder, Baking Instructional Tech; Genevieve Howard, Dean, Workforce & CTE; Dedra Daehn, Director, Academic Services; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Senior
Guests: Bonnie Brasure, Owner, Blue Door Bakery

_____________________________________________________________________________________
Committee Chair Lisa Dachsel called the meeting to order at 2:35 pm with introductions. Bonnie Brasure of Blue Door Bakery was introduced. She will become a committee member.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting

After reviewing the minutes of the April 9, 2013 advisory meeting, a motion was made to approve them. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried.

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business
Director of Academic Services, Dedra Daehn, announced to the committee chair and vice chair that there is an Advisory Committee Chairperson Training being held on Monday, October 21 from 6—8 pm. She said there would be a lot of information to help the chairs run their meetings more smoothly and efficiently. She also said a nice dinner will be served. An invitation has gone out, Dedra said, and if they are going to attend, to please let Andreana know.

Next Dedra spoke about the 2013-14 Perkins Grant funding. She said the college has been awarded $648K in Perkins funding for 2013-14. She explained that this is federal funding that comes from the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. Dedra said there is about $27K available for professional, career and curriculum development and other projects and to let her know if these funds are needed. 

Dedra then told the committee about another source of funding available to Clark College, the Worker Retraining funds also received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2013-14 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Dedra said students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These monies can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty salaries and equipment needs. 

Lastly, Dedra reported that Clark College is implementing a new Credit for Prior Learning program. This past spring a policy was adopted for this program. Students who have had previous experience may be able to convert that experience into credits towards their degree. There will be four assessment methods offered:  1) Credit for military experience using American Council of Education (ACE) guidelines, 2) Course challenge, 3) College Level Examination Program (CLEP) and 4) Crosswalks for certifications and training that line up with current courses. The assessments will be coordinated by the American Counsel of Education (ACE). In each of the four assessment methods, students must demonstrate proficiency in the outcomes for the course in which credit will be awarded.  The Credit for Prior Learning program is being implemented during 2013-14 and is anticipating students to be able to participate in late spring or summer 2014.
Director/Division Chair Report:
Division Chair Ian Titterton reported that the first day back they found that the freezer used by the Professional Baking and Culinary programs broke down over the summer break. Together, it was a total loss of $5,000 in food plus $5,000 for a new compressor. Frozen fish, cheese, meats and other food items had to be thrown away. 

Ian said the installation of a new spiral bread mixer was recently delivered and installed. Both Ian and Instructor Alison Dolder reported that it’s very nice. 

Ian reported that some vital equipment needs to be purchased. Genevieve said that Anderson funding will be used, however, she doesn’t yet know how much of the Anderson funds will be set aside for equipment purchases. 

Ian recounted his experience consulting at Mirolo Chocolatier in Lake Oswego over the summer. He said he saw a lot of updated equipment and said what a pleasure it was to work with new baking tools. He happily reported that everything he saw going on at the chocolate shop was the same as what is being taught in the program. Ian added that Mirolo Chocolatier recently hired three former Clark students. Lisa added that the grand opening would take place the coming Saturday and that the committee members should visit and see for themselves what a beautiful place it is and to see what the students are doing. 
Next, Ian reported that a couple of students recently interned at Blue Door Bakery. One student was part-time and another nearly full-time. Owner of Blue Door Bakery and committee member Bonnie Brasure mentioned that she prefers Clark students because they are well-trained and are ready to work at a bakery. 
Ian said there is a very large waiting list for the program that stretches to summer. He reported that they have recently added “gluten free” products to the bakery line. He explained that the bakery at Clark uses “wheat free” not “gluten free.” He said it is important to isolate all gluten free foods because a product was mislabeled and a student had an adverse reaction. An old display case is now used for all wheat free products. 
Work Plan
The committee looked at the 2012-13 work plan, updated it and timelines were changed to reflect 2014 timelines. 
One note to make: Equipment needs will stay on the work plan as is and ongoing. 
New Business
Dean of Career & Tech Education, Genevieve Howard, gave the committee an update on the Culinary Arts proposal. All through spring and summer, Genevieve presented to members of EC, the Board of Trustees and the campus community. She said the trustees loved the idea and would also like to see a catering business. She said the proposal is 60 pages and covers a complete and total renovation of the current Culinary Arts and Professional Baking space. She said that there is no cafeteria this year because of the push back of Culinary Arts students.  The Baking program continues in full force. Genevieve drew an example of what the new area will look like. She mentioned that the baking area will be more visible to the students, with big windows and the restaurant will be more visible to the parking lot. She said that visibility is key. Genevieve reported that local vendors may be brought in to augment the evening/afternoon food service. She said that the proposal also includes a request for a second floor to house classrooms and faculty offices. She said that it’s possible the upstairs could be used for community cooking classes. In the end, Genevieve said the space will be definitely be renovated and the program will continue. 

Next, Genevieve reported that there are two vacant culinary tenure positions open and also Ian’s position/replacement will be from the outside. Genevieve said that she needs the committee to really help with advice for the program’s future needs. Gen thanked Ian and Alison for all the help in the process. Lisa asked Genevieve if there is anything else pertaining to the renovation that is needed from the committee. Genevieve answered that another committee meeting to look at the renovation designs would be good because the committee knows how important the design of a kitchen is and their input would be helpful. 

Dedra talked about the committee roster and reported that the ratio of employee to employer is at 50-50. Lisa said she thought the committee should be expanded somewhat in order to obtain new ideas, etc. Genevieve asked the members if they know anyone familiar with bakery architecture and/or restaurant and kitchen design. Lisa said she would forward the name of the architecture firm that Mirolo Chocolatier used in their design. Dedra then made the suggestion to post the Culinary Proposal to the website. 

Lisa summarized the meeting and a fall meeting date was discussed. The committee agreed on Tuesday, January 14, 2014 at 2:30 pm.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:25 pm.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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